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Tree stump removal in Pound Street, Grafton
The NSW Government is funding the new $240 million Grafton bridge. As part
of the project, the removal of some tree stumps in Pound Street is required.

The tree stumps within the project boundary will be removed on Friday, 9 February and Saturday, 10

February during normal construction hours.

The approved construction hours for the project are Monday to Friday 7am to 6pm and Saturdays from 8am

to 1pm.

This work is necessary to enable the installation of essential services. The stumps will be ground, rather

than removed as whole stumps, to reduce the risk of damaging existing services.

Traffic changes
There will be some temporary traffic changes while this work is carried out. Closed road shoulders and

machinery will reduce the number of parking spaces. Alternative parking is available in the car park at the

corner of Pound and Clarence streets.
Motorists are asked to keep to speed limits and follow the direction of traffic controllers and signs.
The machinery used to carry out this work will include:

e astump grinder
e an excavator

e achainsaw

e arigid truck.

How will this work affect you?
There will be noise associated with this work, including the use of a stump grinding machine and a

chainsaw. In order to reduce this impact we will implement a range of measures including:
¢ installing a temporary fence with acoustic mats around the noise source

e providing one hour of respite from the activity every three hours

e selecting the best available technologies which generate lower noise levels

e using appropriate machinery to reduce the duration of work

e switching off machinery when not in use.

There will be trucks and equipment parked in Pound Street for the duration of the stump removal.

rms.nsw.gov.au 1



Contact us
If you would like to make an enquiry or complaint, or to register your general feedback, please contact the
Community Relations Team on 1800 918 759. Alternatively you can email

graftonbridgecommunity@fultonhogan.com.au; write to PO Box 546 Grafton, NSW 2460 or visit the

Community Display Centre at the corner of Duke and Pound streets, Grafton.

For more information on this project, visit www.rms.nsw.gov.au/graftonbridge.

If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and Interpreting
Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us on 1800 918 759

rms.nsw.gov.au 2


mailto:graftonbridgecommunity@fultonhogan.com.au
http://www.rms.nsw.gov.au/graftonbridge

	Tree stump removal in Pound Street, Grafton
	The NSW Government is funding the new $240 million Grafton bridge. As part of the project, the removal of some tree stumps in Pound Street is required.
	Traffic changes
	How will this work affect you?
	Contact us



